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A message from the Principal / Tumuaki

Kia ora koutou

We are past the halfway mark of Term 2. Over the past few weeks our teachers have been using a variety of 
data to assess their ākonga/learners levels of progress for their mid-year reports. These reports are sent 
home on the last day of the term. Our mid-year progress reports focus on curriculum levels within the areas 
of reading, writing and mathematics as well as the progress made in relation to the essential skills and 
dispositions. 

Mid-year reports are followed up with parent interviews in the second week of Term 3 and this is an 
opportunity for your child, supported by their teacher, to share their learning with you and discuss their next 
learning steps. The involvement and support of parents and whanau in their child’s learning journey is a huge 
contributing factor to their continued engagement and success. We are committed to working in partnership 
with you throughout your child’s time here at Glenfield Intermediate. 

Ngā mihi
Mark Whitford (Principal/Tumuaki)



Messages from Mrs Somerville Smith and Mrs Stevenson
Kia ora koutou 
At this point in the term our teachers are busy writing the 
students’ mid year reports.  These reports will update parents on 
the progress their child has made so far this year, as well as 
clearly outlining some next steps.  Reports will be issued on the 
last day of the term.

I wanted to make comment in this newsletter about the 
importance of reading daily.  Often our students will say that they 
do not have home learning, but there is always a need to read!   
The benefits of reading daily are clear:

● Reduces stress and helps you relax. ...
● Improves your concentration and memory. ...
● Vocabulary expansion and strengthens your writing 

abilities. ...
● Enhances your knowledge. ...
● Increases your imagination and creativity

Please encourage your child to read daily!

Mrs Somerville Smith
Deputy Principal

Kia ora koutou

It is hard to believe that we are already halfway through 
Term 2. We can definitely tell that winter is here with change 
in temperature.

We appreciate that it is colder but students are still required 
to wear the correct school uniform, other jumpers are not 
permitted to be worn. This also means when they are arriving 
and leaving school.  We need to maintain our high standards 
and take pride in our school uniform. Please speak with your 
child’s classroom teacher if your child needs a ‘red pass’ to 
indicate why they may not have a correct item. 

Please remember to name your child’s uniform especially 
their jumpers and jackets. We have a range of items in our 
lost property box waiting to be claimed.

Mrs Stevenson
Assistant Principal



School Board Elections
We are currently looking for new School Board members.  Elections will be held later this year.  If you are interested in joining the 
Glenfield Intermediate School Board, you can find more information about being a Board member here:

https://www.schoolboardelections.org.nz/becoming-a-board-member/

If you would like to chat to any of our existing board members, please contact Helen hwilliams@glenfieldint.school.nz and she can put 
you in touch with some current board members for more information.

School board members are active leaders in our schools. They have an important role of supporting strong professional leadership and 
ensuring effective teaching for all students through informed governance.

Parents/caregivers and people in the wider community can be parent representatives. School boards need to represent the diversity of 
their school communities to ensure a bright future for all our children.

https://www.schoolboardelections.org.nz/becoming-a-board-member/
mailto:hwilliams@glenfieldint.school.nz


Congratulations

Congratulations to the students who received Principals Awards this week.
Oliver - Y8 Azariah - Y8 Braydon - Y7 Alicia - Y7 Katelyn - Y7 Jade - Y7 Devon - Y7 Hannah - Y8

Kolya - Y8 Aisaki -Y7 Chloe - Y7 Jackson - Y8 Immanuel - Y7 Abigail - Y8 Kasilita - Y7 George - Y8

Luke - Y8 Bella - Y7 Cooper - Y8 Lopeti - Y8 Logan - Y8 Deve - Y7 Manaia - Y8 Imani - Y8

Arie - Y7 Petrick - Y7 Althea - Y8 Andrew - Y7 Monica - Y8 Christian - Y8 Emily - Y8 May - Y7

Corban - Y7 Ayah - Y7 Cooper - Y7 Lola - Y8 Stephanie - Y8 Abigail - Y8 Filisione - Y8 Joh

Alexandra - Y8 Peyman - Y8 Koren - Y8 Zuri - Y7 Lisa - Y7 Nashaia - Y7 Damin - Y8 Ashley - Y8

Hadassah- Y8 Sofia - Y7 Sierra - Y7 Emma - Y7 Elyse - Y7 Aurelia - Y7



Enrolments 2023
Transition for new students starting 2023

We have begun our ‘transition’ process for our Year 6 prospective students and their parents. 

The leadership team will be providing meeting opportunities for parents at all our contributing primary 
schools (Bayview, Glenfield, Manuka, Marlborough nad Windy Ridge) over the coming weeks. 

The ‘Glenfield Intermediate Travelling Roadshow’ will be visiting our contributing primary schools later in 
the term and early term 3 to inform their communities about what Glenfield Intermediate has to offer.  

We have our annual Open Evening on Tuesday 9th August and school tours on 29th, 30th and 31st 
August. For more information, please contact the school office. 

If you are enrolling another child, or have neighbours / whanau that are looking to enrol a child at 
intermediate for 2023, please contact the school office for tour details. 

OUT OF ZONE ENROLMENTS CLOSE ON 7th SEPTEMBER 2022.



Netball Results

Year 7 - Team 1 Year 7 - Team 2 Year 8 - Team 1 Year 8 - Team 2

Week 2 - Loss Week 2 - Loss Week 2 - Loss Week 2 - Loss

Week 3 - Loss Week 3 - Win Week 3 - Win Week 3 - Win

Week 4 - Win Week 4 - Loss Week 4 - Loss Week 4 - Win

Week 5 - Win Week 5 - Loss Week 5 - Win Week 5 - Win

Congratulations to our netball teams who are playing hard each week and starting to see 
some great results
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COVID UPDATE
Omicron is still prevalent in the community and we continue to see cases emerge at school. We have staff impacted (either isolating or 
unwell), and this has continued to put an even greater strain on our resourcing. We are constantly reviewing the situation and will keep you 
informed if we have more staff impacted. 

Over the last two weeks, we have had 14 students absent with COVID from across the different classes. 

Health and Safety Processes

As noted in previous newsletters, we are continuing to take a cautious approach but are aware of getting back to normal routines as much 
as possible. 

Whilst masks are not compulsory, it is strongly recommended that students and staff wear these indoors. One environment they are 
compulsory in, is any larger gatherings indoors i.e team assemblies, larger group meetings. Please discuss this expectation with your child. 

UNWELL / SICK STUDENTS
We are very grateful to the parents who are collecting their children swiftly when we call to let you know they are unwell.
If you have collected your child from school because they haven’t been feeling well and are symptomatic, please undertake a rapid antigen 
test (RAT) - contact the office if you require a test kit to take home. If the RAT is negative and symptoms persist or worsen, you should test 
again 48 hours after the negative test. If symptoms resolve, there is no need for a further test. 
If they are feeling well and are symptom free, they are able to return to school.  



VACCINATION
We know that the best defence against Covid-19 is vaccination.  There are several places in our community where you can receive 
your free vaccination.  Tamariki between the ages of 5 and 12 are now eligible for a free vaccine.
Click this link to book yours, or find a walk in centre:  
https://bookmyvaccine.covid19.health.nz/

COVID UPDATE
Positive Case or Household Contact
If you or your child tests positive please contact the school office immediately and 
inform us. 

To help us monitor attendance and return dates, and also ensure we can support 
your child whilst at home, we need to know the following information:

● When that person became unwell and when the 7 day isolation period is due to 
end for them and your household.  

If you have any questions, please contact the school office.

General advice 
As always, undertake a rapid antigen test (RAT) if symptomatic. If the RAT is negative 
and symptoms persist or worsen, you should test again 48 hours after the negative test. 
If symptoms resolve, there is no need for a further test. 

https://bookmyvaccine.covid19.health.nz/


WINTER ILLNESS UPDATE
Stay alert: COVID-19 will still be with us this winter

COVID-19 will still be in the community this winter so stay alert - even if you’ve had it before.
Remember these five important tips from Auckland Regional Public Health Service:

1. Be vaccinated. Vaccination is the best protection against getting very sick from COVID-19. Everyone aged 5 or over can get free COVID-19 vaccinations.                   
It doesn’t matter what your visa or citizenship status is.

2. Keep up healthy habits: Healthy habits can protect you from lots of winter illnesses - not just COVID-19. They include washing and drying your hands well           
and often, wearing a mask (especially inside), and coughing/sneezing into a tissue or your elbow – not your hands.

3. Be alert for symptoms: If you or anyone in your household has any cold or flu-like symptoms, stay at home and free-call Healthline: 0800 358 5453.                   
They will tell you what to do, including how to get a test. Healthline is available 24/7, with interpreters available.
In an emergency (for example if someone is having difficulty breathing), immediately dial 111 for an ambulance. COVID-related medical care is free.

4. Stay home if you live with someone with COVID-19: Everyone living in a household with someone who has COVID-19 needs to isolate for seven days – not just 
the person with COVID.  Please do not send your child in if they live with someone who has COVID-19, even if they are well.

5. Check: is your whānau up-to-date? Now’s a good time to check that your whānau is protected against other diseases like measles, mumps, rubella and pertussis 
(whooping cough). With New Zealand’s borders re-opening, there’s a greater risk of serious diseases like measles arriving here. Talk to your doctor, or check your 
own health records (such as your Plunket or Well Child/Tamariki Ora book) to see if everyone’s up-to-date with their immunisations. 

Along with Covid-19, there are a range of other winter illnesses that families need to keep an eye out for.  Measles is more contagious than 
covid-19 and can spread very quickly amongst people that aren’t immunised. The latest advice on measles is available here

https://arphs.health.nz/assets/Uploads/Resources/Disease-and-illness/Measles-Mumps-Rubella/Measles/2022/Education/Beat-the-Bugs_Measles-Resource_2022May25.pdf


School Fun Run

We are pleased to launch our major school fundraiser for 2022 - the School Cross Country Fun Run!  This is a sponsored programme 
where we hope to continue our 2021 fundraising to enhance our outdoor environment.  The event will be held on Monday 4th July. 

Students fundraise by gaining sponsorship to run.  Firstly, go to www.schoolfunrun.co.nz and with your child create a student profile 
page.  Online fundraising is the easiest way to support your child to collect sponsorship - it's easier and safer than going door to door 
and handling money.  To start fundraising go to your child's profile page at www.schoolfunrun.co.nz and share the fundraising link via 
email or social media to your friends and family - every little bit helps.

Students who raise just $10 will be able to choose a prize! The more you raise, the better the reward.

http://www.schoolfunrun.co.nz
http://www.schoolfunrun.co.nz


Dates

Friday 24th June Matariki Public Holiday
Monday 27th June Teacher Only Day - SCHOOL IS SHUT FOR INSTRUCTION - all staff from the Glenfield Cluster 

have a professional learning conference
Monday 4 July                    School Fun Run
Friday 8th July Term 2 ends

Term 3  Monday 25th July to Friday 30th September
Monday 15th August Teacher Only Day - SCHOOL IS SHUT FOR INSTRUCTION - all staff have a professional 

learning day

Term 4  Monday 17th October to Wednesday 14th December

Westlake Boys High School will host their annual Information Evening on the 4th August with a 6pm start.  There is no need 
to register for this event.  We will have our in zone Year 9 enrolment interviews on the 10th August and out of zone and 
priority interviews on the 16tt and 17th August 2022.  Online enrolment applications will only be available from 8am on the 
1st of July 2022.  For further information regarding enrolments please visit the school website www.westlake.school.nz or 
our Facebook page.

http://www.westlake.school.nz/


TBC
TBC

This month on SchoolTV - Building Resilience Post Pandemic

Unfortunately, the mental health of young people has been significantly impacted by the pandemic. As many families settle 
back into pre-COVID routines, there seems to be a pervasive sense of optimism about what lies ahead.

Unfortunately children and teens are not immune to what is now being termed the “psychological pandemic”. Young people are 
at risk of not achieving the primary demands of developmental tasks such as procuring independence, identity formation, as 
well as obtaining and maintaining peer relationships. What kids need most in the current environment is support, 
understanding, empathy and encouragement from caring adults. They live up or down to the expectations we set for them.

If there is a panacea to the adversity caused by the pandemic, then it is the building of resilience. Resilience is the capacity to 
face, overcome, be strengthened and transformed by adversity. Never before, have parents needed the skills, the knowledge 
and the strategies to build resilience in their children as much as they do now. There are 7 integral and interrelated components 
that make up being resilient that can help young people thrive and develop healthy coping strategies.

This Special Report explores the “7 C’s of Resilience” and includes suggested strategies on how adult carers can best facilitate 
them. We hope you take a moment to reflect on the information offered, and as always, we welcome your feedback. If this 
raises any concerns for you, a loved one or the wellbeing of your child, please seek medical or professional help.

Here is the link to your special report 

https://glenfieldint.nz.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-building-resilience-post-pandemic

School TV

https://glenfieldint.nz.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-building-resilience-post-pandemic


DBT - social and emotional skills training programme 

We are very excited to be working alongside Marinoto and WDHB to deliver the DBT STEPS-A (or ‘DBT in Schools’) programme. 
This is a social and emotional skills training programme for young people that has been developed specifically to run in the 
school classroom. This is an exciting opportunity for students to feel empowered and improve their ability to manage difficult 
situations and emotions in a more positive way. This is a ‘small group’ programme which will commence in Term 3, students will 
be selected to participate.

The DBT in schools programme is NOT a psychological therapy programme.  It is emotional and social skills that aims to help 
students acquire and practice skills and strategies to help in dealing with stressful life events, cope with strong emotions and 
maintain important family, peer, school and other valuable relationships.

This is particularly important as increased social stressors are common in this age group, along with increasing life demands, more 
intense emotional experiencing and emerging independence from parents as well as contending with the various life changes.

There are four different modules that focus on mindfulness, distress tolerance, emotion regulation and interpersonal effectiveness.

Please contact Sarah Stevenson if you would like further information sstevenson@glenfieldint.school.nz

“I can’t change the direction of the wind, but I can adjust my sails to always reach my destination”  Jimmy Dean

mailto:sstevenson@glenfieldint.school.nz
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Yummy Stickers

It’s time to collect Yummy stickers!YUMMY APPLE STICKER PROMOTION 

We are once again participating in The Yummy School Sticker Promotion. Collect the Yummy cut-out labels 
from bags (each cut-out label is worth 10 stickers) and individual Yummy apple stickers for our school’s 
share of the $200,000 free Sport sports gear prize pool. Yummy apples are available from New World, 
PAK’nSAVE and participating Four Square stores. 

The more we collect, the more sports gear we get so please start 
collecting your Yummy cut-out labels and stickers now! Stickers 
can be brought into school from tomorrow and placed on the 
sheets in each classroom. There are double points for Sweet                                                                        
Tango, Ambrosia and Lemonade apples. 

This promotion will run until the end of Term 3. 


